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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MINUTES 

Regular Meeting of July 26, 2016 at 7:00 pm 
Meeting Room #3, Municipal Center, 3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT 

 
These Minutes are Subject to Approval by the Conservation Commission 

 
In Attendance: Tom Philbrick, Karlyn Sturmer, Cindy Joyce, Mark Boland  
 
Staff: Dawn Fried, Clerk 
 
Mr. Philbrick opened the meeting at 7:05 pm. 
 
Mr. Philbrick served as acting Chair in Mr. Ryan’s absence. 
 
 
Public Participation:  
 
Jeremy Clark, Clark Forestry Services, and Lisa Wahle, CT Dept. of Energy and Environmental 
Protection  
 
Stone Bridge Forest Management Plan 
 
Mr. Clark presented the proposed Stone Bridge forest management plan titled “Stone Bridge 
Forest Management Planning Process”.  Mr. Clark gave an extensive overview of the plan. The 
Commission, Mr. Clark and Ms. Wahle had a lengthy discussion regarding the project’s goals, 
future concerns, animal habitats, considerations and overall process.   
 
Various items discussed: 

- The field work has been completed. 
- Mr. Clark inquired about the Commission’s management goals. 
- 50% of the forest has low quality trees and is unacceptable. 
- Oak regeneration in the understory could be encouraged for a future forest. 
- An air-bridge will be built over the pipeline for heavy trucks i.e. skidders and harvesters. 
- A landing area was discussed for parking trucks.  
- A buffer of trees will be considered between the abutters and the cutting area. 
- Cutting will take approximately 3 weeks 
- Mr. Clark would like to harvest this winter 
- The stump heights will be between 1 to 2 feet. 
- There will be a tree buffer along the road ranging from 50 feet to 150 feet. 
- The Oak trees will increase the value of the cutting which will increase the income 
- Ideas to inform and include the public:   
      a. Ms. Wahle will give a presentation on animal habitats and the positive impacts a  
          forest management plan will have on a mature forest.  The presentation will be  
               held at the library or at the municipal building.  

     b. The Commission will invite the public on a site walk.  A special invitation will be   
         sent to the abutters. 
     c. Information will be posted in the local papers 

- Mr. Boland and Ms. Sturmer would like to present the forest management plan to the 
Board of Selectmen. 

- Outreach ideas were discussed regarding educational components. 
- Ms. Wahle discussed various ways to create understory habitats. 
- Ms. Wahle made suggestions and offered advice on the safety of rabbits and their 

habitats. 
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- There was a discussion regarding the cost of the management plan, the use of the 
Iroquois grant money and the income from the clear cutting.   

- The Commission discussed the advantages and disadvantages of brush piles.  
- Mr. Clark will send the project out to bid to possibly thirty different contractors. 
- The Commission discussed deer fences around new growth for protection. 
- Logs will be used as deterrents for motorized recreational activities. 

 
The Commission will review Mr. Clark’s proposal and advise him of thier proposed revisions. 
The Commission, Mr. Clark and Ms. Wahle will meet again for a final review of the forest 
management plan and time line.  
 
 
 Adjournment 
 
Mr. Philbrick requested a motion to adjourn the CC meeting.  Mr. Boland so moved.  Ms. Joyce 
seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 9:06 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Dawn Fried, Clerk 
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